Application for post of President of the BPRS
Dr David Spencer

Consultant in Respiratory Paediatrics

Newcastle upon Tyne Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust

It would be an honour to serve the BPRS in this position. Over the years I have played various roles in the society. I was the first treasure. I have served on the executive, as a member of CSAC and as the BTS representative where I contributed to the planning of the Winter Scientific meeting. Our relationships with the BTS are of particularly importance, and I am currently a member of BTS Council and the Scientific and meetings committee. 
These are hard times and the consequences of the economic downturn are being felt particularly keenly within the NHS. It appears as if emigration is becoming increasingly popular; the attractions of a fairer climate are obvious, but I continue to believe that our NHS is one of the best systems to delivery equitable health care based on need, and something of which we can remain justifiably proud, despite its recognised weaknesses. We need to support each other during these difficult times, and to do our utmost to enthuse students and our juniors that respiratory paediatrics is a fantastic career path to follow.
Research is another difficult area. Significant resource has been devoted to encouraging collaborative studies through UKCRN, MCRN and other bodies, but many problems remain. The reduction in length and intensity of consultant training has tended to reduce the perceived importance of conducting research for the jobbing clinician, and the increasing intensity of consultant workload has also had a progressive impact. Our research committee needs support to try and reverse these trends.
If appointed would work hard with members and the executive committee to maintain and raise the status of our speciality.

